
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 13th June 
2019 at 7.30pm 
 
Present – Mrs Simmonds (acting as chair), Mr Bevans, Mr Subramanian, Clerk Mr Rickett, 
FO Mrs Rickett 
 Cllr Laughton 
 
Apologies 
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, 
  Cllrs Rainbow, Harris 
 
Cooption of new Councillor 
  The PC unanimously agreed to co-opt Mrs Godfrey, who unfortunately could 
not attend as she has broken her leg 
 
Village Hall 
  It was reported that the electric meter door was broken – clerk to replace 
  Bookings are going well, new users are looking at the suitability of the Hall, 
the dance group has not yet looked and the hall may be too small for Pilates 
  One payment for NSDC election hire has been received 
  Mr Bevans reported that someone has not paid for the hire of the Hall from 
February, and has been unable to contact her through the Facebook group.  Agreed the clerk 
to send and official letter with a copy of the invoice 
  Mr Bevans has received £10 for the projector hire 
   
Roads and hedges 
  Verges have been cut in the village and on the outer roads 
  Parishioners had to put out sand bags Wednesday night near the Beck, the road 
was closed until late Thursday 
  Cllr Laughton informed the PC that Flood Training is available for closing the 
roads.  Mr Bevans to speak to Mr. Bust about this 
  Road signs – Mrs. Simmonds to look at the catalogue and discuss at the next 
meeting. Cllr Laughton gave the PC the email for another source of signs 
  Cllr Laughton informed the PC that flood training is available for road 
closures 
 
Best kept village 
  Mrs Simmonds has had offers of help from 2 people, agreed to put again in the 
village news 
 
Notice board 
  The PC have received quotes for the repair of the notice board outside the 
church, 1 oak leg £190, £250 to re-erect plus other repairs, put on next agenda 
  Complaints have been received about the state of the notice board on the right 
hand side of the bus shelter, this belongs to the WI, agreed clerk to contact them 
 
Open meeting 
  The only item raised was the state of the pavement between Strickland Farm 
and the School clerk to report to Highways 
 



Correspondence 
  A letter was received concerning the amount of HGV traffic using School 
Lane, clerk to write and explain this is an ongoing problem while the new estate is being built 
on Halam Road Southwell.  If HGV’s are seen in the village and do not appear to be 
delivering, you can pass the registration number or company name to NCC and they will find 
out if they had the need to be here 
 
Finance 
  End of year accounts were signed off 
  Agreed to pay cleaners  £31 
Planning 
  None 
Planning Decisions  
  St Helens Croft Mansfield Road – approved NSDC 
  Rosebeck Back Lane  - approved NSDC 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Notice board 
  Playground 
  Flood Officer Training 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 11th July 2019 at 7.30pm   
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm  


